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Item  9.   Regulation FD Disclosure

In a presentation to a group of investment brokers in Santa Fe, New Mexico, on
Wednesday, September 17, 2003, PNM Resources Senior Vice President and Chief
Financial Officer John Loyack reaffirmed the company's existing earnings
guidance for 2003. The company expects 2003 ongoing earnings (not including
one-time gains and charges) will be in the range of between $1.80 and $2.05 per
diluted share.
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Safe Harbor Statement under the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Statements made in this filing and documents the Company files with the SEC that
relate to future events or the Company expectations, projections, estimates,
intentions, goals, targets and strategies are made pursuant to the Private
Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. You are cautioned that all
forward-looking statements are based upon current expectations and estimates and
we assume no obligation to update this information. Because actual results may
differ materially from those expressed or implied by the forward-looking
statements, the Company cautions you not to place undue reliance on these
statements. Many factors could cause actual results to differ, and will affect
the Company's future financial condition, cash flow and operating results. These
factors include interest rates, weather, fuel costs, changes in supply and
demand in the market for electric power, wholesale power prices, market
liquidity, the competitive environment in the electric and natural gas
industries, the performance of generating units and transmission system, state
and federal regulatory and legislative decisions and actions, the outcome of
legal proceedings and the performance of state, regional and national economies.
For a detailed discussion of the important factors that affect the Company and
that could cause actual results to differ from those expressed or implied by our
forward-looking statements, please see "Management's Discussion and Analysis of
Financial Condition and Results of Operations" in the Company's current and
future Annual Reports on Form 10-K and Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q and the
Company's current and future Current Reports on Form 8-K, filed with the SEC.
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SIGNATURES
----------

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
registrants have duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned thereunto duly authorized.

                                             PNM RESOURCES, INC. AND
                                       PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF NEW MEXICO
                                   --------------------------------------------
                                                   (Registrant)

Date:  September 18, 2003                       /s/ John R. Loyack
                                   --------------------------------------------
                                                  John R. Loyack
                                              Senior Vice President
                                           and Chief Financial Officer
                                   (Officer duly authorized to sign this report)

                                       3

Edgar Filing: PUBLIC SERVICE CO OF NEW MEXICO - Form 8-K

2


